
 MRCC Minutes Wednesday, March 18, 2015                                          Remember it is time for annual dues! 

Treasurer’s Report   Not Updated                                                                $10.00 Individual        $15.00 Family 

Checking $10,822.44                                                                                   May be mailed to:                              

Club Account $72,864.89                                                                                   Marietta Rowing &Cycling Club                                 

Jim Stephen’s     $23,744.70                                                                                   PO Box 223 

Devola Trail $10,403.57                                                                                    Marietta, OH 45750 

Pre-Meeting: Missy Shea reviewed progress on the River Rendezvous Ride  Please contact Missy to volunteer !         

Meeting was called to order:  7:20 p.m. Members Present: 10 

Treasurer’s Report  John was absent, no updates from the foundation were available. 

January Minutes     Approved 

Lockmaster’s house update First floor is completed and stable. 

MATAC (Mayor’s committee on transportation) per Roger Kalter there is an ongoing problem with vandalism to trail 

signage and inadequate/defective signage where the Valley Gem pedestrians cross.  

Per Ryan Smith a committee of community members are working on a grant from America’s Best Communities to save 

the Harmer Bridge by making it a main link in the trail system. Grants in the amount of 1, 2, & 3 million will be awarded.  

Maytac meets the 2nd Wednesday, 1:00 pm, at 304 Putnam Street   

Devola  Multiuse Trail  Dan Jones sent a letter of support for the trail to receive another grant being written by the 

committee.  

MRCC Boat Building Currently Roger Patterson is building his own kayak at Dan and Teresa’s.  

Harmer Rowing Club per Peter Priggee April 11 Lindamood Regatta will be in Marietta  

New Business 2015 Calendar of Events for the year was finalized and approved. All three new events were discussed, 

amended, and approved. Teresa will revise and forward to Rick for posting to our website. Teresa is sending club 

announcements to the newspapers. Dan and Teresa will work on publishing the calendar and events with the newspaper 

and distributing copies to local bicycle shops. Please spread the word and invite new folks who might become club 

members! 

Ryan Smith, representing Marietta Main Street, made the request to include the Lockmaster’s House as a site for the 

Hidden Places-Secret Spaces Tour, scheduled for May 16, 2015 from 1:00-4:00 pm. An actor will host visitors on tour and 

tell the history of the house. This is a fund raiser for Marietta Main Street. The club approved the request. We will need 

to set a date for a spring cleaning project!  

Bike Path Cleanup Marie Ralston pointed out the need for the club to clean up our part of the trail from the Harbor to 

the tunnel. Roger Kalter pointed out the upcoming community day of service. It was decided to meet at the 

Lockmaster’s House on April 18th 9:00 AM. Please bring brooms, etc. for cleanup! 

Phooey on February Potluck Despite the weather, we had a great turnout! Many thanks to Rick and Marie for hosting! 

Meeting Adjourned @ 8:30 pm. 

Next Meeting:  April 15, 6:30 Pre-Meeting for River Rendezvous, 7:00 pm Club Meeting AT THE LOCKMASTER’s HOUSE                          

Submitted by:  T. A. Griffith                  2015 Upcoming Events   Please look for Calendar on our Website 


